
State of Tennessee
Health Facilities Commission
Andrew Jackson, 9th Floor, 502 Deaderick Street, Nashville, TN  37243
www.tn.gov/hsda          Phone: 615-741-2364         Fax: 615-741-9884

March 8, 2023 

Michael Brent 
Bradley, Arant, Boult, Cummings, LLP.
1600 Division Street, Suite 700  
Nashville, TN 37203 

RE: Relocation Exemption Application – Open Arms Care Corporation (d/b/a Chatt #3), 
RE2212-006 

Dear Mr. Brent, 

On February 2, 2023, the Tennessee Health Facilities Commission reviewed your relocation 
exemption application per T.C.A. 68-11-1607.  The application proposed the following: 

The relocation of an eight-person Intermediate Care Facility for Individuals with 
Intellectual Disabilities (“ICF/IID”) currently located at 10535 North Highway 58, 
Ooltewah (Hamilton County), Tennessee to a portion of a 3.1 acre lot commonly known 
as 1451 21st Street SE, Cleveland (Bradley County), Tennessee, 37311.  The facility will 
be located on the northwest quadrant of the parcel. The 3.1 acre site consists of property 
identified as Parcel 057M D 015.00 in the records of the Bradley County Tax Assessor. 

The relocation exemption application for the above referenced project has been approved. 

If you have questions or require additional information, please feel free to contact this office.     

Sincerely,

Logan Grant
Executive Director

cc:   Brad Turner, Commissioner, DIDD
       Theresa Sloan, DIDD Assistant Commissioner and General Counsel
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